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Welcome to our September newsletter 
 
 

Celebrating CYA’s AGM 
Salterbeck - Saturday 21st September 

 

Standing room only at our Annual General Meeting 
 

 

It was standing room only at our Annual General Meeting held at the Oval Centre last Saturday with a 

wide variety of people attending from front line workers, funders, managers and loads of young people 

who came with their parents to receive their certificates for all the amazing achievements they have 

made this year. 

 

Young people received outstanding achievement awards, Duke of Edinburgh Certificates and Asdan 

Volunteering and Asdan vocational certificates presented by our guests of honour.  

 

Entertainment was provided by Dave Roberts and his team from Soundwave who ran a drumming 

workshop and Chris Burl and his young performers from You Bring the Band who came all the way 

from Barrow to perform at the closing of our AGM.  

 

A big thank you to our special guests: 

  
 The mayor of Allerdale Hilary Harrington  
 Leader of Council in Allerdale Marion Fitzgerald  
 Councillor Emma Williamson from Copeland  
 Lorraine Smith CEO Action with communities in Cumbria 
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Training - Training and More Training 
Youth mental health first aid 

It has been a very busy month with lots of third sector/multi agency training going on thanks to support 

from Cumbria County Council and Eric Wright Charitable Trust. 

  

We have had 4 separate Youth mental health first aid courses in the South of the County and over 80 

participants have taken part in the youth mental health first aid training delivered for us by Graham 

Helm of Street Games. 

  

Pictured: Our Kendal training event with just some of the attendees who gain 

certification… 

 

 

 
 

Here is a sample of the feedback we received for our Youth Mental Health First Aid Training sessions… 

 

 
“I wish we had the opportunity to do this training before we started fostering - we 
feel so much better equipped”.  
 
“As a parent/carer looking after young people with learning difficulties and mental 
health issues this showed me simple techniques I could adopt and use at home”. 
 
“Despite being a qualified and experienced youth worker this course gave me a real 
insight into the issues of young people with poor mental health and how this 
impacts on every part of their lives”.  
 
“This course showed me I am not alone and that others also experience 
hopelessness when working with young people with poor mental health”. 
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Understanding Adverse Childhood Experiences 

We also had Understanding Adverse Childhood Experiences delivered for us by University of Life and 

we had 42 multi agency staff attending this training event - which proved to be our most popular training 

with all 40 places filling up within 5 days of it going out to advert.  

 

The training was a great success and here are some photos and a selection of feedback received via the 

trainer… 

 

 
 
  

 
 
“Amazing, best training I have ever been on!”. 
 
“Seeing ACEs from a survivors experience bring it all to life”. 
 
“This is one of the best training sessions I have ever been on”. 
 
“ Cumbria County Council should commission this training for all front 
line practitioners”. 
 
“A very powerful empowered trainer who inspired me to change”. 
 
“Good mix of learning materials, excellent handouts with training that had 
depth and perspective.”  
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Summer Activities Programme  

for young people in West Cumbria  
 

Our six-week programme has now come to end. During this exciting journey 100% of our participants 

have increased their confidence! Some of the young people who attend did not speak when they first 

arrived. Several struggled to get on public transport due to anxiety. Three of our young people achieved 

their goal of being able to get on public transport in six-weeks, a huge stepping-stone for them.   

 
 
A lot of friendships have been formed and everyone is pushing themselves to be more active! (See 

photo above ‘meeting and thanking the town mayor for the match funding to help make the programme 

possible, after a game of Football in the park’). 

 

The programme has helped 19 vulnerable young people grow in self-esteem and confidence as well as 

improve their life choices and behaviours. Our main focus was on mental health and wellbeing, 

understanding finances and life skills, improving career prospects, becoming more active and socialising. 

 

The programme has helped them achieve their own personal goals and as a group they have succeeded 

in improving everyone’s emotional resilience. 

 

 

 

 

CYA will continue to work with the young people to ensure they reach their 

potential; many are working with us to achieve employment, education or 

training outcomes. 
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FREE Online Resources from CYA 
 

Free on line resources for young people to use to improve their 

Emotional Resilience 
 

Young People from Cumbria Youth Alliance working with learning developers.   Embrace Learning have 

developed a range of Emotional Resilience online modules now available for your school or youth 

group! 

 

Free to use for all young people in Cumbria 

 

These online modules are available free of charge to schools and youth groups all you need 

to do is register as a youth group or school and make young people aware of the learning 

opportunity.  

 

Poor mental health is closely related to many other complex and interdependent health and social 

concerns for young people, including educational achievements, employment, family, relationships and 

substance misuse. We accept that young people aged 14 – 24 have their own distinct mental health 

needs, so working with young people we created the right resources for them by involving young people 

in service design and decision making. All modules have been developed and chosen by young people in 

Cumbria, they have told us they want, and we have produced it together. Healthwatch Cumbria recently 

surveyed 1077 young people aged 11 – 25 around mental health, the key message from the young 

people was “to make it easier for young people to access support and more online support should be 

readily available”. With our emotional resilience modules young people will have the right information 

and access to resources needed to support their mental health. 

 

Current modules that you can access online - young people get certificates for completing 

modules 

 
 Mental health  

 Cyber bullying 

 Body image (key concern for young people according to Healthwatch Cumbria 

2018) 

 LGBTQ+ 

 Social media pressures  

 Risk taking behaviour  

 Where to go for support  

If you are interested in registering your school or youth group please contact sophie@cya.org.uk for a 

registration form and guidance notes. The process to set up is straightforward and each young person 

who completes the modules will receive a certificate 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

mailto:sophie@cya.org.uk
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On top of the world  
 

August was another productive month for us on the Duke of Edinburgh’s Award, with a superb group 

from Lakes College completing their Bronze expedition at Ennerdale.  Extra well done for braving the 

less than perfect weather on day two as well!  With their other sections of the award complete too, 

we’ll be presenting the certificates and badges very soon.  Very well done! 
 

 
 

 

And fittingly, in news from Cumbria Youth Alliance, a few 

words from the young people we have had the pleasure of 

meeting this summer… 

 

“Being at CYA I have had help and enjoyed being here and it has 

boosted everything, I thank CYA for their help” . 

 

“I enjoyed participating in all of the activities and going out of my 

comfort zone. I have built a lot of confidence during the programme and 

I am very grateful”.  

 

“The programme has helped me become more aware of my feelings and 

improved my confidence. The leaders were all so understanding and 

energetic” . 
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National news 
Health developments and reports 
 

Publications for those who want to keep up to date with health developments and reports 

just click on the blue links to read the briefings and reports  

 

Building healthier communities: the role of the NHS as an anchor institution  

Our new report explores how NHS organisations act as anchor institutions in their local communities. 

Focusing on five key areas, the report outlines how decision makers across the health care system can 

maximise the NHS’s contribution to the health and wellbeing of local populations. 

Read the briefing 

 

Implementing health in all policies 

Health in all policies is an established approach to improving health through cross-sector action on the 

wider determinants of health. Implementing health in all policies: lessons from around the world 
explores how this has been implemented around the world, from Australia to Canada. Nine case studies 

offer insights into what’s worked and why, and what the UK can learn. 

Read our analysis 

 

Preparing for tomorrow’s possibilities today  

The UK is facing a time of significant change and uncertainty, with implications for our health. Our new 

report, Shaping Health Futures, highlights why a greater focus on the long term is needed and outlines 

some of the major trends and changes that will impact the future of health and social care.  

Read the report  

 

How stress in childhood affects future health 

A new working paper from the Young people’s future health inquiry outlining how socioeconomic 

disadvantages early in life can cause a build-up ‘allostatic load’ in the body, leading to chronic diseases 

later on in life.  

Read more 

 

New GP/Specialist Medical Report for Child Protection Conferences 

NHS Cumbria Clinical Commissioning Groups (North & South) have been working with Children’s 

Services and PRIMIS to develop a template for Child Protection case conference reports that will be 

accessible on EMIS. The aim of this is to help you to share the most relevant information so that those 

present at the child protection conference are able to agree on the actions needed to ensure the safety 

and wellbeing of children. 

 

To enable you to do this guidance is included which we hope you will find helpful. 

 

The attached template is in EMIS format and will need to be imported into the Document Templates 

section of Template Manager.  It cannot be opened or viewed outside of EMIS.  For practices who are 

on Resource Publisher this document is available in the Cumbria Referral Forms / Other Forms folder. 

 GP/Medical: Child Protection Conference Report 

Once completed, this report can be emailed directly to the IRO Service (who chair Child Protection 

Conferences) by replying to the conference invite that you receive using Egress. 

It is vital that all relevant information is shared and we urge you to complete the report when 

requested, even if you are not able to attend the meeting. You may have knowledge of a key piece of 
information that no other agency has. 

For North Cumbria practices please note that there is a form to complete for QIS to capture when you 

are invited to a case conference and whether or not you attend or submit a report. 

https://www.health.org.uk/publications/reports/building-healthier-communities-role-of-nhs-as-anchor-institution
https://www.health.org.uk/publications/reports/implementing-health-in-all-policies
https://www.health.org.uk/publications/shaping-health-futures
https://www.health.org.uk/publications/allostatic-load
http://links.govdelivery.com/track?type=click&enid=ZWFzPTEmbXNpZD0mYXVpZD0mbWFpbGluZ2lkPTIwMTkwOTA0Ljk3NjMwNDEmbWVzc2FnZWlkPU1EQi1QUkQtQlVMLTIwMTkwOTA0Ljk3NjMwNDEmZGF0YWJhc2VpZD0xMDAxJnNlcmlhbD0xNzEyNzI3MyZlbWFpbGlkPXRvbnlAY3lhLm9yZy51ayZ1c2VyaWQ9dG9ueUBjeWEub3JnLnVrJnRhcmdldGlkPSZmbD0mbXZpZD0mZXh0cmE9JiYm&&&101&&&http://www.cumbria.gov.uk/eLibrary/Content/Internet/537/6683/6684/4367685753.dotx
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Contacts for your information 

For technical support please contact PRIMIS on 01228 603751 or PRIMIS@cumbria.nhs.uk 
For support to return your report via egress, please contact Samantha Davidson, or a member of the 

IRO Service Business Support Team on (01228) 227766. 

Or if you have any comments about the content of the form please send comments to myself (North) 

on amanda.boardman@northcumbriaccg.nhs.uk or Amy Lee (South) on Amy.Lee@GP-

A82025.nhs.uk 

Dr Amanda Boardman (GP Lead for Safeguarding, Maternity, Children, Mental Health & Learning 

Disability) NHS North Cumbria CCG 

Samantha Davidson (Business Support Team Leader) IRO Service, Children's Services Cumbria County 

Council 

Kirsty Byrne (Deputy Designated Safeguarding Nurse) NHS Morecambe Bay CCG 

 

Entry requirements for roles in the children and young 
people's workforce. 
 

Source: Children and Young People Now  

 

Amid reforms and challenges, Charlotte Goddard identifies entry-level requirements and continuing 

professional development for roles in the children and young people's workforce.  

 

Work to reform qualifications and training continues against a backdrop of budget cuts. The past year 

has not been a stable one for central government and inevitably long-term policymaking has suffered in 

the shadow of Brexit. Budget cuts continue to bite with an inevitable effect on the children's workforce. 

For many parts of the sector, such as the Troubled Families programme, workforce issues are 

unresolved until the government's delayed Spending Review takes place. 

 

However, efforts to reform qualifications and training continue. In March, the Association of Directors 

of Children's Services called on the government to appoint a national child, young people and 

families workforce lead to oversee a coherent strategy for the entire children's workforce, 

addressing capacity issues and ensuring adequate and up-to-date training. 

 

Youth work has had a particularly busy year, with the government carrying out reviews into statutory 

guidance and promising the development of a Youth Charter, while the National Youth Agency 

develops a Youth Workforce Strategy and carries out its own review of youth work qualifications.  

 

The Youth Justice Board has also issued a Workforce Development Strategy, and this autumn will 

see the launch of the Youth Justice Institute, an initiative that aims to provide professional leadership 

for youth justice workers. There are numerous plans afoot in health, with the NHS Long Term Plan 

setting out action to increase the number of nurses, move towards a 0-25 service, and expand the 
neonatal nursing workforce. Meanwhile, the early years sector has seen the launch of a raft of new 

qualifications, including the much delayed Level 3 Early Years Educator Apprenticeship. 

 Read the Children's Workforce Qualifications and Training Guide online here    
 Download the guide as a PDF 

Download the link to youth work here  

Youth work 

mailto:PRIMIS@cumbria.nhs.uk
mailto:amanda.boardman@northcumbriaccg.nhs.uk
mailto:Amy.Lee@GP-A82025.nhs.uk
mailto:Amy.Lee@GP-A82025.nhs.uk
https://reader.exacteditions.com/issues/82545/spread/1
http://www.cypnow.co.uk/wps/forms/verify_digital_asset?asset_id=325c43ce-024d-4ace-b627-9bd6e2a7018e
https://www.cypnow.co.uk/cyp/feature/2007054/youth-work-%E2%80%93-children%E2%80%99s-workforce-qualifications-and-training-guide
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Member News 
Youth & Community Development Day 
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Workplace Netball Tournament 
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Vacancy - Development Assistant 

 
 

CVS - North Funding Fair 

Join CVS at its North Funding Fair on Thursday 10 October 2019, 10am – 3pm, Shaddongate Resource 
Centre, Shaddongate, Carlisle CA2 5TY 
  
Speak directly to funders; access essential funding information, advice and support; network with other local 
organisations. 
Funders include: ACTion with Communities in Cumbria, Charity Bank, Cumbria Community Foundation, 
Cumbria Youth Alliance, First Ark Social Investment, Francis C Scott Trust, The Hadfield Trust,  Heritage 
Lottery Fund and The National Lottery Community Fund. 
  
This event is aimed at local voluntary and community groups, especially those new to the funding 
arena in West Cumbria. Please book to attend one of these two sessions:  
 

 10am – 12noon Registration from 9.45am 
 1pm – 3pm Registration from 12.45pm 

 
You do not need to attend for the full two hour session, but it is advised for you to allow at least one hour to 
make best use of your time and speak to all relevant funders. This event is FREE* - Book your place today! 
  

Download a booking form at www.cumbriacvs.org.uk 
  
Complete and return a booking form (attached) to: 

Shaddongate Resource Centre, Shaddongate, Carlisle, CA2 5TY OR info@cumbriacvs.org.uk 
  
Any queries or for further information, call 01768 800350 

http://www.cumbriacvs.org.uk/
mailto:info@cumbriacvs.org.uk
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Cumbria LEP - Young People's Campaign 

 
You might be aware that Cumbria LEP and our partners are in the process of developing a place 
marketing campaign to promote Cumbria as a great place to live, work and invest, as well as visit.  
 
This campaign is looking to help address our declining working age population and some of the workforce and 
skills shortages that we are currently facing by encouraging people to start and build their career here. In 
order to bring the campaign to life, we need to find real life role models, who would be willing to appear in the 
campaign, and if required act as brand ambassadors for Cumbria. 
 
We’re looking for:  

 Young people living in Cumbria aged 14-25 who have done something exceptional!: 
 Young people living in Cumbria aged 14-25 who are thoroughly enjoying their education and/or 

early career experience in Cumbria 
 People aged 21+ who have moved to Cumbria from outside of the region 
 Career starters aged 21-30 who are thriving in their first or second role. 
 Career growers 30+ who have developed their career in Cumbria. 
 Working age families who are benefiting from Cumbria’s unique offer. 
 Entrepreneurs who have established or grown their business in Cumbria. 

If you know somebody within your organisation, network, or you yourself, who is suited and willing to  become 
an ambassador, please contact myself, John Reynolds or Lucy Clarke, here at CLEP.  
 

John can be contacted at: john.reynolds@thecumbrialep.co.uk (tel: 01768 212853), Lucy’s details 

are lucy.clarke@thecumbrialep.co.uk (tel: 01768 212865).  
  
 

 
Lancashire and South Cumbria Suicide  
Prevention Training Consortium  

 
Available Courses and Interventions 2019 
The consortium is commissioned to provide a range of training, interventions and campaigns to help 
professionals and community members across Lancashire and South Cumbria grow in confidence and skills 
around talking about suicide and helping to prevent it. 
 
View full details (word doc) 
 
Hannah Boyd 
 
Support Manager Children and Maternity 
Morecambe Bay Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) 
 
Hannah.Boyd@morecambebayccg.nhs.uk 
http://morecambebayccg.nhs.uk/ 
 
 

mailto:john.reynolds@thecumbrialep.co.uk
mailto:lucy.clarke@thecumbrialep.co.uk
https://gallery.mailchimp.com/5e8f706ddfb8d7546c3ffd3e2/files/1cbdd0b0-2723-4147-8a3d-393e8070d21f/Suicide_Prevention_Menu_Version_4.0_1.docx
mailto:Hannah.Boyd@morecambebayccg.nhs.uk
http://morecambebayccg.nhs.uk/
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Tea and Tonic 
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Kepplewray Centre Offers 

New: Save even more on Off Peak rates at the Kepplewray Centre 
 
The Kepplewray Centre is a great place to come for exciting outdoor activities and fantastic home-cooked 
food. That's true all year round, and to encourage off peak groups, Kepplewray is offering a further 5% off our 
reduced low season rates on new bookings (*). Call us to discuss dates, and remember to mention our extra 
5% discount when booking! 
 
* Offer applies only to new bookings made by 31 st December 2019, starting between 1st November 
2019 - 29th February 2020. 
 
New: Refer A Friend to the Kepplewray Centre and both get money off next booking 
 
If your group already comes to the Kepplewray Centre, and you refer a new group which makes a booking, 
then you and they can both claim a 5% discount as a thank you from us. 
 

 (**)! Remember to mention our Refer A Friend discount when booking! 
 (**) Parties must both make a new group booking to start by 30 June 2020 for offer to apply. 

Maximum discount per party of £250. 
 
 

 
 

Call us now on 01229 716936 or email stay@kepplewray.org.uk 

 
www.kepplewray.org.uk 

 
The Kepplewray Centre, Broughton in Furness, LA20 6HE 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LZGAh0rzAxY&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LZGAh0rzAxY&feature=youtu.be
mailto:stay@kepplewray.org.uk
http://www.kepplewray.org.uk/
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Cumbria LGBT Pride Event 
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Support CYA via Amazon Smile 
 

 
You can now support CYA with your Amazon purchases! Click on the 'Get started' link below, it’s 

quick, simple, and helps us to deliver our valuable youth support work in Cumbria. 
 

When you shop on AmazonSmile, Amazon will donate 0.5% of the net purchase price (excluding VAT, 
returns and shipping fees) from your eligible AmazonSmile purchases.  

 

 
 
 
 

 

https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1079508-0
https://smile.amazon.co.uk/ch/1079508-0

